National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board

777 North Capitol Street, N.E., Suite 300, Washington, D.C. 20002-4290, (202) 962-3310 Fax: (202) 962-3202

December 19, 2007

Honorable Matthew Kelly Chairman Fredericksburg Area Metropolitan Planning Organization P.O. Box 863 Fredericksburg, VA 22404

RE: Allocation and Sharing of Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Section 5307 Funds for the Washington Urbanized Area

Dear Chairman Kelly:

At its September 20, 2006 meeting, the National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board (TPB) received copies of five resolutions adopted on September 18, 2006 by the FAMPO Policy Committee stating FAMPO policies with respect to the allocation of federal Section 5307 formula transit funds for the Washington urbanized area. In this letter the TPB addresses the FAMPO policy statements in each of these resolutions, and outlines its responses and recommendations on each of the topics addressed in the resolutions.

Over the past several months, TPB staff has reviewed the current procedures for allocating FTA Section 5307 formula funds within the Washington urbanized area, and has consulted with senior staff at FAMPO and other organizations potentially affected by the programming of the funds, including the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA), the Potomac and Rappahannock Transportation Commission (PRTC), the Northern Virginia Transportation Commission (NVTC), the Northern Virginia Transportation Authority (NVTA), the Virginia Department of Rail and Public Transportation (VDRPT), and the District of Columbia, Maryland, and Virginia Departments of Transportation. At its November 2 and December 7, 2007 meetings, the TPB Technical Committee was briefed on the current procedures for allocating FTA Section 5307 funds in the Washington urbanized area, the FAMPO policy statements, and proposed procedures for the allocation and sharing of these funds in the future. At its December 19, 2007 meeting, the TPB was briefed on these current procedures and the FAMPO policy statements, and approved sending this letter to FAMPO for its consideration and further discussion.

Regarding FAMPO Resolution FY 06-32b on VRE generated funds, the TPB is in agreement with FAMPO's policy position, which conforms to current practice for allocating Section 5307 and Section 5309 FTA formula funds to VRE. The TPB believes that this practice is working well and should continue.

FAMPO Resolution FY 06-32c addresses Section 5307 funds which are apportioned among small urbanized areas in the Commonwealth of Virginia by the Virginia Department of Rail and Public Transportation (VDRPT). These small urbanized area funds are in a separate category from the Section 5307 funds apportioned by the FTA formula for the Washington urbanized area, and the TPB does not intend to take any position on the apportionment of these small urbanized area funds.

Regarding FAMPO Resolution FY 06-32d with respect to the designation of urbanized areas as a result of the 2010 Census, the TPB acknowledges FAMPO's belief that the Washington and Fredericksburg urbanized areas should remain separate following the 2010 Census, with the boundary on the Prince William/Stafford County line. The TPB would be willing to discuss this question once the 2010 census results are available, but does not intend to take a position at this time.

Regarding FAMPO Resolutions FY 06-32a and FY 06-32e on the portions of FTA Section 5307 funds for the Washington urbanized area that are based on population, population density, and bus service factors, the TPB notes that FAMPO received the following guidance from the FHWA and FTA in an August 9, 2004 letter to Mr. Henry Connors, Jr., Chairman of FAMPO:

"TPB, along with the FTA designated recipients in the Washington D.C. urbanized area determine how Federal transit funds are spent in that urbanized area, which encompasses northern Stafford County. Therefore, FAMPO may wish to participate in the TPB planning process, as projects and programs serving the needs of northern Stafford County are eligible for a portion of the Federal funds apportioned to the Washington D.C. urbanized area."

Should FAMPO wish to participate in the TPB planning and programming process to identify transportation projects that are eligible for the 5307 funds, there are a number of considerations with respect to current funding commitments that should be kept in mind.

First, the bus service and related ridership in North Stafford contributes to the Washington urbanized area Section 5307 apportionment only if the north Stafford service and ridership statistics are reported as part of the National Transit Database (NTD) clearly identified as Washington D.C. urbanized area statistics, which did not happen in 2005. Consequently, the FY 2007 apportionment of Section 5307 funds does not account for the existence of bus service in north Stafford, an omission that has been brought to the Fredericksburg Regional Transit System's (FRED) attention. Correct reporting of these statistics in the future will make it possible to quantify the north Stafford County contribution to the Washington urbanized area Section 5307 apportionment.

Second, the 2006 Update to Constrained Long Range Plan (CLRP) Financial Plan for the Washington region brought the region's jurisdictions together to address funding sources for highway and transit needs, including the use of 5307 funds for transit capital improvement priorities. One current commitment of 5307 funding reflected in the 2006 CLRP update is specified in WMATA Board resolution #2000-08, adopted on January 27, 2000. This resolution states that in order to support WMATA's ability to finance projects under a TIFIA loan guarantee, "transit systems shall receive funds only if WMATA, as the designated recipient, has allocated to them Section 5307 funds directly attributable to their transit operations in the Washington urbanized area as of January 1, 2000." Any changes to the allocation of those funds would require a negotiated agreement between the region's jurisdictions. (The terms of this TIFIA loan guarantee were approved by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA), and the loan guarantee used for railcar rehabilitation is still required until the current program ends in 2010.)

Finally, I would like to bring to your attention a point made by several TPB member jurisdictions during the development of this letter. WMATA provides service to many passengers who reside outside of the WMATA Compact jurisdictions, and Compact members pay the local subsidy for operating and capital expenses generated by those passengers. Any decrease in the federal capital funds available to WMATA would require an increase in capital contributions from the local Compact jurisdictions. In 2007, residents of the FAMPO region made approximately 3,900 trips daily on Metrorail. WMATA estimates that Compact jurisdictions are currently paying approximately \$600,000 annually to subsidize the fares of FAMPO region riders.

The TPB looks forward to receiving comments from FAMPO on these recommendations on the allocation and sharing of FTA Section 5307 funds for the Washington urbanized area. Please contact Ronald Kirby, staff director for the TPB, at (202) 962-3310 if you have any questions regarding this proposal.

Sincerely,

Catherine Hudgins

Chair, National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board